



INTRODUCTION

The communities of Wiltshire have risen to the challenge of COVID-19 to make sure people are supported through this very difficult time. The council has collated all the community groups we have identified so far so that those who need support for themselves or a loved one can make direct contact. In the time available we have only been able to collate this directory and therefore this is not an endorsement of the groups listed but it is for you to decide what use you will make of the offers of support at this time.

If anyone uses a community group and has concerns about the response/practice please inform us by emailing areaboards@wiltshire.gov.uk giving the clear reasons for your concern.

The council wants to ensure that everybody can access the support they need. If you make contact with a group and they cannot help or you do not get a response within the required timeframe, then please do not hesitate to contact the council by emailing

areaboards@wiltshire.gov.uk and we will ensure you get the support you need.

FOOD BANKS

At this difficult time, food banks are in need of more volunteers and donations. If you are able to help in any way please get in touch with your local food bank. Food banks are there to support vulnerable people in a crisis, which is usually subject to a referral from a trusted source such as a social worker.

Click here for food banks currently operating in Wiltshire (details subject to change)



CONTENTS	PAGE
Amesbury	4
Bradford on Avon	7
Calne	9
Chippenham	10
Corsham	13
County wide	14
Devizes	18
Malmesbury	21
Marlborough	24
Melksham	27
Pewsey	29
Royal Wootton Bassett And Cricklade	33
Salisbury	35
South West Wiltshire	37
Southern Wiltshire	41
Tidworth	43
Trowbridge	45
Warminster	47
Westbury	49
Children's Centres	50

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
AMESBURY				
Amesbury	Brigmerston and Milston parish	Brigmerston and Milston	General volunteer support	01980 653686 katgall57@yahoo.co.uk
Amesbury	Steeple Langford Parish Council	Steeple Langford Parish: Villages/hamlets of: Steeple Langford, Hanging Langford, Little Langford, East Clyffe, Ballington, Bathhampton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	steeplelangfordpc@gmail.com sites.google.com/site/ thelangfordvillages/parish-notices/ parish-notices-1
Amesbury	Durrington Link	Durrington, Larkhill, Bulford, Figheldean, Netheravon, Milston, Enford	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01980 594857
Amesbury	Farleys Malone Community lunches	Amesbury town and some parishes	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	jtidd@farleysmalonecommunity.org
Amesbury	Cllr Graham Wright	Durrington	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	graham.wright@wiltshire.gov.uk
Amesbury	Allington and Boscombe Volunteers	Allington and Boscombe	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	andybennett19@hotmail.com
Amesbury	The Lovely Langfords	Little Langford, Steeple Langford, Hanging Langford, East Clyffe, Bathampton, Ballington	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Rev Jonathan Plows - 07793553189 rectorwtv@gmail.com
Amesbury	Berwick St James Village	Berwick St James	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	chair@berwickstjames.org.uk
Amesbury	Amesbury and Boscombe Down Link Scheme	Amesbury and Boscombe Down	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	01980 677214

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Amesbury	Newton Tony Resilience Group	The village of Newton Tony: Beechfield Road, Cholderton Road, Amesbury Road, St Just Close, Wilbury Estate, Newton Tony Road, Station Cottages	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Chrissy Andrews (Co-ordinator) 07824 549451 or 01980 629498 archieforrest@googlemail.com the1c1525@gmail.com
Amesbury	Woodford Valley LINK	Woodford Valley, which includes: Stratford-sub-Castle, Lower Woodford, Middle Woodford, Upper Woodford, West Amesbury, Archer's Gate, Netton, Salterton, Great Durnford, Little Durnford	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	louisejopling@icloud.com Our LINK Coordinator (Margaret) - 01722 782823
Amesbury	Shrewton Parish Council (and Salisbury Plain Benefice)/ Orchecton Parish Council	Shrewton Parish, also liaising with Orcheston Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Richard Harris - rh.shrewton.pc@gmail.com 01980 620254 (Orcheston Contact) sam@whiteburn.co.uk
Amesbury	Amesbury Corona Community Hub	Amesbury, Durrington, Bulford, Larkhill	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, food distribution, co-site with food bank	01980 622525 / 07521624700 All referrals please use form on website: www.amesburyhub.com amesburyhub@gmail.com
Amesbury	Tilshead Parish Council Community Support	Tilshead Parish	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support (phone calls, e-mails, social media)	Cllr Debby Potter - 01980 620138 / 07483884066 deborah-potter@outlook.com Cllr Robert Leachman - 01980 620168 / 07884265525 robert.leachman@outlook.com
Amesbury	Figheldean and Ablingdon Community Help	Figheldean and Ablingdon	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07881381589

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice,	CONTACT DETAILS
Amesbury	The Village Preservation Society	Winterbourne Stoke	outreach to vulnerable/ elderly) General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Teresa - 07801478474 Olivia - 07760618078 Andy - 07763115063
Amesbury	Idmiston PC COVID-19 Support	Idmiston, Porton, Gomeldon	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, post letters, collect parcels, dog walking, local link taxi service	Parish Clerk, Catherine Purves - 07763411595 Monday to Friday 9.00am to 5.00pm (Leave a message outside of these hours) parishclerk@idmistonpc.org
Amesbury	Bourne Valley Link	Unable to cover Amesbury Bourne Valley villages of Winterbourne, Gomeldon, Porton, Idmiston, Allington with Boscombe, Newton Toney and Cholderton.	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	01980 611117
Amesbury	The Winterbournes Community Resilience Group	Winterbourne Gunner, Winterbourne Dauntsey, Winterbourne Earls and Hurdcott	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, manual work, social support and provide information onsupport for the vulnerable, local deliveries and takeaway	Maureen Atkinson 01980 611311 maureenatkinson16@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
BRADFORD ON	AVON			
Bradford on Avon	South Wraxall Parish Council	Bradford Leigh - South Wraxall	Information and advice, general volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Philippa Edgley - 01225 868092 / 07778796644
Bradford on Avon	Tony Bennion	Wingfield Parish	General volunteer support	tonybenn007@btinternet.com.
Bradford on Avon	South Wraxall Parish Council (Upper)	South Wraxall (Upper)	Information and advice, general volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Hilary Townsend - 01225864852 / 07884368665
Bradford on Avon	South Wraxall Parish Council (Lower)	South Wraxall (Lower)	Information and advice, general volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Margaret Gill - 01225 868069 / 07851006854
Bradford on Avon	Winsley Parish Council	Winsley	General volunteer support, information and advice, food shopping, prescription/medication	Selina Jobson - 07841024739 winsleypc@gmail.com
Bradford on Avon	Staverton Parish Council	Staverton Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription	07583213420 lindsay.shaw@stavertonparishcouncil. org.uk
Bradford on Avon	South Wraxall Parish Council	South Wraxall parish including Bradford Leigh and isolated communities within the parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	nigel.theorchard@btinternet.com
Bradford on Avon	Liferaft	Limpley Stoke and Freshford	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription	John Adler - 01225 722439 john.adler.fpc@outlook.com
Bradford on Avon	Help in Holt	Holt – BA14 6N	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Martin Moyes - 01225782444 helplineholt@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Bradford on Avon	Mike Bradbury, Dave Morrison	Station Road, Avonfield, Green Close streets in Holt	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	mja.bradbury@icloud.com
Bradford on Avon	Monkton Farleigh Parish Council	Monkton Farleigh	Prescription/medication delivery, general volunteer support	Joy Spiers – 07816220591 joyspiers94@gmail.com
Bradford on Avon	Limpley Stoke and Freshford Transport Link	Limpley Stoke and Freshford	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription	07714169216
Bradford on Avon	Trowbridge Community Area Link Scheme (TACLS)	Staverton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	07969347042 9.30am to 4.30pm, Monday to Friday www.trowbridgelink.org.uk
Bradford on Avon	Bradford on Avon Link	Bradford On Avon	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	07957 367124
Bradford on Avon	Bradford on Avon Dementia Action Alliance Steering Group	Bradford on Avon	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	Jennie Parker, Chair 07840 124400 jennieparker30@gmail.com
Bradford on Avon	Bradford On Avon Town Council	Bradford on Avon	Information and advice	office@bradfordonavontowncouncil. gov.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
CALNE				
Calne	Bremhill Parish Council	Villages within Bremhill	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Sarah Gingell bremhillparishclerk@gmail.com www.bremhillparish.org
Calne	Calne Community Transport	Calne and surrounding villages as far as Lyneham, Derry Hill, Sandy Lane, Heddington, Yatesbury	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07870675511
Calne	Calne Town Council	Calne	Information and advice	calne@calne.gov.uk
Calne	Calne Town Dinners	Calne, Hilmarton, Compton Bassett, Derry Hill, Mile Elm, Cherhill, Goatacre, Studley, Bremhill, Quemerford	Food/shopping delivery	07497 279606 Facebook page
Calne	The Forgotten Heroes Veterans In Need And Calne Community In Need	Calne, Derry Hill, Quemeford, Cherhill	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, social support (phone calls, e-mails, social media)	Gary Watts - 07512032228 theforgottenheroesvin@gmail.com
Calne	Help in the Community	Calne Area	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Admin Kelly - 07770 799371 Admin Rose - 07565 610180 Facebook page
Calne	Local Area Coordinator for Calne, Kathryn Brown	Calne Area	Information and advice	07443770026 kathryn.brown@wiltshire.gov.uk
Calne	Calstone Help Group	Calstone village and Blackland crossroads	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01249 815266 doug_r_price@yahoo.com
Calne	Community Support Derry Hill and Studley	The villages of Derry Hill and Studley	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	01249 814632 / 01249 816299 dhsfriend@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Calne	Calne Without Parish Council	Calne Without, Derry Hill and Studley, Fishers brook, Mile Elm, Broads Green, Stockley Blacklands Calstone and Lower Compton and rural areas in between	Information and advice	01249 815621 / 07771888956 clerk@calnewithout-pc.gov.uk
Calne	Our Street Support and Local Neighbourhood	Ebor paddock, Calne SN11 OJY	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Penny Errill pennyerrill@hotmail.com
Calne	Cherhill Parish Council	Cherhill and Yatesbury	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social support)	01249 812443 (Cherhill) 01672 539149 (Yatesbury) help@cherhill.org www.cherhill.org
Calne	Calne Central partnered with Calne Community Hub - Community Resource	Calne Central and surrounding area	Food/shopping delivery	07910173336 calne.central@outlook.com Facebook page (Calne Central) Facebook page (Calne Community hub)
Calne	Compton Bassett Parish Council	Compton Bassett	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01249 815006 Peter.szczesiak01@gmail.com
CHIPPENHAM				
Chippenham	Chippenham Town Council	Chippenham	Information and advice	01249 446699
Chippenham	Kington St Michael Parish Council and Village Website	Kington St Michael (including Easton Piercy)	Information and advice	01249 750514 kingtonstmichael@btinternet.com Facebook page www.kingtonstmichael.com
Chippenham	Thea Sophia Wise	Parkfields	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07752610810 thea@meltproductions.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Chippenham	Langley Burrell Village	Langley Burrell, Peckingell, Kellaways, Avon	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	01249 704305 / 07900492161 lbvh@btinternet.com
Chippenham	Chippenham Link Transport	Chippenham, Chippenham Without, Langley Burrell, Sutton Benger, Tytherton.	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, transport tp appointments	01249 461881 Chippenhamlinktransport@gmail.com
Chippenham	KSM Community Help	Kington St Michael, Chippenham	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Faye Campbell fayecole1979@yahoo.co.uk
Chippenham	Sutton Benger and Draycot Cerne Coronavirus Community Support Network	Sutton Benger and Draycot Cerne	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Catherine A'Bear - 07595 354682 catherineabear@mac.com
Chippenham	Seagry Parish Council	The Parish of Seagry, and the neighbouring village of Startley	Information and advice, food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Michael Barber – Chairman mbarber0958@gmail.com Vivian Vines MBE – Clerk clerk@seagryparishcouncil.gov.uk
Chippenham	St Paul Street WhatsApp Support Group	St Paul Street, Chippenham (with one group member in New Road)	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	martsearle@gmail.com
Chippenham	North Wraxall Parish Council	North Wraxall Parish: Villages/hamlets of North Wraxall, Upper Wraxall, Ford, Mountain Bower and The Shoe	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Ford Contact: Shaun - 01249 783341 North Wraxall Contact: 07768 326140 Mountain Bower and The Shoe Contact: Glenys - 01225 743782 northwraxallpc@talktalk.net
Chippenham	Hullavington Help for COVID	The whole parish of Hullavington	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01249 659842 / 07807 723609 hpcclerk@yahoo.co.uk
Chippenham	Hullavington	Hullavington	General volunteer support	Maggie Bawden - 01666 837311 maggiebawden@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Chippenham	Christian Malford Support Group	Christian Malford Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07308205646
Chippenham	Chippenham Neighbourhood Corona Help Group	Chippenham	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Facebook page
Chippenham	Monkton park community	Monkton Park	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07753287442 monktonparkcommunity@gmail.com
Chippenham	Chippenham Borough Lands Charity	Chippenham	Information, advice and grants	admin@cblc.org.uk
Chippenham	Biddestone and Slaughteford Parish Council	Biddestone and Slaughterford Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	simon.bruce@btinternet.com 07973817557 adam@aw-consulting.co.uk
Chippenham	Yewstock Covid Support	Yewstock Crescent, King Alfred St., Hardenhuish Av., Wedmore Av., Hungerford Rd in Chippenham	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support (phone, email, social media)	Danielle Deery - daniellecrayford@hotmail.com
Chippenham	Castle Combe Support Group	Castle Combe	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social	Julie Hare – 01249 782227 Anne Roberts – 01249 783753 Hayley Reeves – 07962137248 Nicola Wood – 01249 782919
Chippenham	Grittleton and The Gibb	Grittleton and The Gibb	General volunteer support	Jonny Walker - 01249 783034 jonny@zeronet.co.uk lan Plowman - 07542194218 parishcouncil.grittleton@gmail.com Wendy New - 01249 783687
Chippenham	Nettleton, Burton and West Kington	Nettleton, Burton and West Kington	General volunteer support	David Kerr - 07802259639 daviddkerr@hotmail.com Shiela Parker - 01225743110 / 07595238163 clerk@nettleton-pc.gov.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Chippenham	Village Link	North Wraxall, Castle Combe, Kington St. Michael, Grittleton, Luckington, Sopworth, Nettleton, Yatton Keynell, Biddestone, West Kington, Burton, The Gib, Badminton, Acton Turville, Slaughterford, Ford, Littleton Drew, Alderton	General volunteer support, prescription/medication	07590720836
Chippenham	Kington Langley Community Help	Kington Langley	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, and dog walking	www.klcommunity.org.uk help@klcommunity.org.uk 01249 704584 Facebook page: Kington Langley Community Help.
CORSHAM				
Corsham	Corsham Town Council	Corsham, Neston and Gastard	Info and advice, food shopping delivery, prescription, general support	01249 702130 towncouncil@corsham.gov.uk Facebook page
Corsham	Corsham COVID-19 Mutual Aid Group	Corsham Town	General volunteer support online (food/shopping/medical)	Facebook page
Corsham	Colerne COVID-19 Community Support Scheme	Colerne Parish (includes Thickwood, Southwood, Northwood and Pinewood)	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Dorothy Robertson - 01225 742767 cv19colerne@gmail.com
Corsham	Corsham Link	Corsham	Prescription delivery, medical appointments	07884 887105
Corsham	Box, Colerne and Rudloe Link	Box, Colerne and Rudloe Link	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, medical appointments	07970 617617

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Corsham	Kingsdown Helpers	Kingsdown Corsham	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	tonymckenty@gmail.com
Corsham	Corsham Connections	Corsham community area includes Lacock, Neston, Box, Colerne and surrounding hamlets	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	drcbaker@hotmail.com
Corsham	Supporting each other in Lacock - via Lacock Parish Council	The Parish of Lacock	Info and advice, delivering leaflets, food shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general support, social support	Lana Steward – stewardpc@btinternet.com Heather Shepherd – heather.shepherd@lacockparishcouncil. gov.uk Jane Durrant - 07739750630
Corsham	Hastings Rd residents WhatsApp group	Hastings Road	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07725749883 01249 701325 drcbaker@hotmail.com
Corsham	Box Parish Council	Box	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	sheilagparker@hotmail.com 01226 743110 / 07595238163 mailbox@boxparish.org.uk
Corsham	Kate Stethridge	Chestnut Grange, Corsham	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01249 701817 / 07866 813696 katestethridge@gmail.com
COUNTY WIDE				
Countywide	AbilityNet	Countywide	Information and advice, free it assistance for the elderly and disabled	Mr Myles Pilling - 07769 473943 myles@accessability123.onmicrosoft.com abilitynet.org.uk 0800 269545
County wide	Mental Health Foundation	Nationwide	Information and advice	www.mentalhealth.org.uk

	NAME OF		SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?	
COMMUNITY AREA	ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Countywide	Wiltshire Treehouse	Wiltshire and Swindon	Bereavement support for 0-25 year olds (online and over the phone)	01793 987105 / 07493509750 admin@wiltshiretreehouse.org.uk www.wiltshiretreehouse.org.uk
County wide	Salisbury Cancer Support	County wide	Support drop in for anyone affected by cancer- NOW SUSPENDED but can meet online www.cancersupportsalisbury. com and will offer chat to people affected by cancer over the phone	07926841698 info@cancersupportsalisbury.com www.cancersupportsalisbury.com
Countywide	KandA Boaters and Travellers Group	County wide (Excludes currently east of Wooton Rivers)	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, practical support for residential boaters	Julian House Team - Emily - 07946200271 Alice - 07960097719 Facebook Page
County wide	Richmond Fellowship	Countywide except Swindon	Information and advice, mental health support	01380 724 833 Wiltshirereferrals@richmondfellowship. org.uk
County wide	Mindful bakes cookery school	County wide	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Jackson.l.jj0@gmail.com
County wide	On Your Mind	County wide	Information and advice, signposts 5-18 year olds in Wiltshire to sources of support for mental and emotional welbeing	www.onyourmind.org.uk
Countywide	NHS Volunteer Responders	Countywide	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support, help available to those with medical conditions that make them vulnerable to COVID-19, if pregnant or have a disability	0808 196 3646 nhsvolunteerresponders.org.uk
County wide	Citizens' Advice	County wide	Information and advice	03444 111 444 www.citizensadvicewiltshire.org.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
County wide	Kooth	County wide	Information and advice, online counselling and well-being support service for children and young people	www.kooth.com
County wide	COVID-19 Mutual Aid – UK	County wide	Gathering information	covidmutualaid.org
County wide	Wiltshire School Nursing Service	County wide	Information and advice	0300 247 0090
County wide	The Silver line	Nationwide	Information and advice, a free and confidential helpline providing information, friendship and advice to older people	Call helpline: 0800 470 80 90 24 hours/day, every day of the year www.thesilverline.org.uk
County wide	Alzheimer's Support	Wiltshire	General volunteer support	office@alzheimerswiltshire.org.uk 01225 776481
County wide	Wiltshire Centre for Independent Living	Wiltshire	Information and advice	info@wiltshirecil.org.uk
Countywide	Wiltshire Mind	Countywide	Mental Health wellbeing calls (on a weekly or fortnightly basis)	01225 706532 (Mon - Fri 9am -3pn)
County wide	Carer Support Wiltshire	Wiltshire	Advice support for unpaid carers; befriending service	0800 181 4118 admin@carersupportwiltshire.co.uk
County wide	Age UK Wiltshire	Wiltshire	General volunteer support, telephone information and advice service, reassurance calls to older people and a hot meal delivery service	www.ageuk.org.uk 01380 727767 / 01722 335425 enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
Countywide	Ruksak45218	Countywide	We provide a rucksack of essential items, is bedding, clothing, toiletries, footwear, stationery etc, to young persons aged 0 to 18 across Wiltshire.	07483336862 Info@ruksak45218.org.uk www.ruksak45218.org.uk Twitter Facebook Page

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Countywide	Help Your Neighbour Wiltshire	Amesbury, Bradford on Avon, Calne, Chippenham, Corsham, Devizes, Malmesbury, Marlborough, Melksham, Pewsey, Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade, Salisbury, Southern Wiltshire, South, West Wiltshire, Tidworth, Trowbridge, Warminster, Westbury	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	uk.communitydeliverynetwork.org Please use the app to make requests for assistance
County wide	Wiltshire Portage	County wide	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, support families with SEND (birth to school entry)	07780653888 managerwiltshireportage@gmail.com
Countywide	Wiltshire Service Users' Network - Wiltshire Autism Hub for adults with Autism	Countywide	Information and advice. We provide support for adults with autism across Wiltshire	01380871800 Info.wsun@btconnect.com
Countywide	Barnes coaches	Devizes, Pewsey, Marlborough, Calne, Malmesbury, Cricklade, RWB, Chippenham, Corsham, Melksham,	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery, offering errand running (max 10 items)	For all errand requests, please call the Barnes office on 01793 821303 option 1 or email travel@barnescoaches.co.uk
County wide	Wiltshire Volunteer Community	County wide	Support for people who are isolated or facing health and wellbeing issues	aneale@communityfirst.org.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
DEVIZES				
Devizes	All Cannings Volunteers	All Cannings parish, including Allington	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Facebook page www.allcannings.org.uk Facebook page Sarah Jane Bullock - 07918606743 volunteers@allcannings.org.uk Tracey Heppleston - 01380 862913 allcanningsshop@gmail.com
Devizes	Devizes Covid19 Support (Partnership of Churches and Devizes Town Council)	The parish of Devizes	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01380 722160 covid19devizes@gmail.com
Devizes	Worton and Marston LINK	Worton and Marston	Prescription delivery, medical appointments	07413 912828
Devizes	Devizes Churches Together and Devizes Town Council	Devizes town	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Devizes Town Council 01380 722160
Devizes	Village Care and Link	West Lavington, Littleton Panell, Little Cheverell	Transport to medical appointments	01380 816828
Devizes	Worton Good Neighbours	Worton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	barry@worton.org.uk
Devizes	Cheverell Magna Parish Council	Cheverell Magna Parish	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Jan Sargent (Parish Clerk) - 07770 904179 clerk.cmpc@hotmail.com
Devizes	Stert Village Help	Stert village and Clock Inn Park	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Bill Howkins Parish Clerk william@whowkins.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Devizes	Urchfont Parish Council Community Support Scheme	Parish of Urchfont, Wedhampton and Lydeway	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Lisa Kinnaird - 07471136688 lisekinnaird@gmail.com Trevor Hill - 07807850736 trevorew@icloud.com Maria Kemp - 07971541549 mariakkemp@gmail.com
Devizes	Marston self help group	Marston village	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Steven Bennett, Marston parish council clerk@marstonparish.co.uk
Devizes	West Lavington Parish Council	West Lavington and Littleton Panell villages	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Julia Ford - 07979071737 jford@westlavington.org.uk
Devizes	Etchilhampton Village Covid Group	Etchilhampton parish	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Mervyn Woods - 01380 860684 etchilpc@outlook.com
Devizes	Erlestoke Parish Council	Erlestoke village	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	erlestokepc@gmail.com
Devizes	Avon Road Community	Avon Road, Salisbury Street, Beauclerc Street and Park View	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	work.judy@gmail.com Jo Beim - beimmeup@hotmail.com Judy - 07779057464 Jo - 07522 378823
Devizes	Bromham Good Neighbours Coronavirus group	Bromham	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Caroline Culley - carolineculley1@outlook.com bromhamgoodneighbours@outlook.com 07557 983940 Facebook page

			CEDI/ICEC THEY ARE PROVIDINGS	
COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Devizes	Easterton Parish Covid 19 Volunteer Support Group	The Parish of Easterton	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01380 722160 rcrook2299@gmail.com bluehayes5@outlook.com clerk.easterton.pc@gmail.com
Devizes	Bishops Cannings Parish Covid19 Support	Bishops Cannings parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01380 860633 covid19@bishopscannings.wilts.sch.uk
Devizes	Rowde Parish Council	Rowde	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	rowdeparishcouncil@gmail.com
Devizes	Potterne Good Neighbours	Potterne parish	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Ali Bridewell alison.bridewell@gmail.com
Devizes	Easterton, Market Lavington and Urchfont Link Scheme	Easterton, Market Lavington and Urchfont	Prescription delivery, social support, medical appointments	01380 812755
Devizes	Market Lavington COVID-19 Support Group	Market Lavington only	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	suzanne.morrison12@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
MALMESBURY				
Malmesbury	Great Somerford Parish Council	Great Somerford and Startley	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	christopher blount 99@gmail.com
Malmesbury	Malmesbury and District Community Transport's	Malmesbury and District	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01666 822143
Malmesbury	Sopworth	Sopworth	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Paul Atwell paul.atwell@veritasmanagement.co.uk Nick Hare, Clerk, Parish nick@nickhare.com
Malmesbury	Sherston Neighbourhood Network	Sherston, Pinkney and Willesley	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support,	Martin Smith - 07500 860025 martin@haefen.co.uk
Malmesbury	Ashton Keynes Parish Council	The Parish of Ashton Keynes	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Dave Wingrove dwingrove@akpc.org.uk 01285 861409
Malmesbury	Mindreset	Malmesbury	Information and advice	denise@mindreset.co.uk
Malmesbury	Brinkworth Support Group	Brinkworth Parish including Grittenham	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, dog walking, social support	01666 815815 (call answering service) Elizabeth (Buff) Threlfall - 0777 8110936 eliza.threl@gmail.com
Malmesbury	Oaksey Parish Council	Oaksey	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Richard Moody richard.moody@ymail.com
Malmesbury	Little Somerford Parish Council Community Support	Little Somerford (SN15)	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01249 720978 zoemcarruthers@hotmail.com clerk@littlesomerfordparishcouncil.gov.uk Facebook page

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Malmesbury	St Paul Without Parish Council	Parish boundaries - including the villages of Milbourne, Cowbridge/Swindon Road, Burton Hill, Corston, Rodbourne and Common/ Foxley Roads	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Parish clerk - 07533 879433 Chairman - rogerbudgen@ymail.com Clerk - clerkspmw@outlook.com
Malmesbury	Driving Miss Daisy	Malmesbury	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery	07458012460 (chargeable service)
Malmesbury	Ellen Blacker	Dauntsey	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	ellen.blacker@gmail.com
Malmesbury	Minety Parish Council	Minety Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Sarah Crompton - 07799713461 uklemur@yahoo.co.uk
Malmesbury	Hankerton Village and Parish council	Hankerton Village and Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	mrgb1@outlook.com robintjolle@aol.com
Malmesbury	Crudwell Community Leaders	Crudwell and Chedglow	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	leon.horton@heineken.co.uk
Malmesbury	Riverside Friends	Malmesbury	Social support	kim@kimpower.co.uk
Malmesbury	Hannah Piet and Tanya Kelly	Charlton Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	hannahpiet@hotmail.co.uk tkellygb@gmail.com
Malmesbury	Jayne Griffiths	St Giles Close Lea Malmesbury	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	jaynegriff04@gmail.com
Malmesbury	Brokenborough Parish	Brokenborough Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	bobtallon@tiscali.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Malmesbury	Ashton Keynes Link	Ashton Keynes	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, medical appointments	07512 233200
Malmesbury	Dauntsey Vale Link	Dauntsey, Brinkworth, Christian Malford and Foxham	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, medical appointments	07563 769549
Malmesbury	Great Somerford and Startley Covid 19 Support Group	Great Somerford and Startley	Prescription delivery, general volunteer support, Outreach to vulnerable and elderly	Christopher Blount - 01249 720474 Meriel Griffiths - 01249 720309 Mark Hammond - 07747 798102 Jon Bunston - 07740 432021 blount.gspc@gmail.com
Malmesbury	Luckington Community Matters	The Parish of Luckington, including Alderton, Brookend, Northend and Cherry Orchard. Also including Sopworth.	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	Tim Guard - cm@tgpf.info
Malmesbury	Malmesbury Town Council and HEALS Partnership	Malmesbury and Neighbouring Parishes	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	01666 815888 (Mon-Fri 8am-11pm, and Sat-Sun 9am-6pm) tlc@malmesbury.gov.uk malmesbury.gov.uk
Malmesbury	Malmesbury and District Link	Brokenborough, Charlton, Cleverton, Corston, Crudwell, Easton Grey, Great Somerford, Hankerton, Hullavington, Lea, Little Somerford, Luckington, Minety, Malmesbury, Norton, Oaksey, Seagry, Sherston, Sopworth and Startley	Prescription delivery, social support, medical appointments	01666 840861 (Mon-Fri 9am-1pm) coordinators@malmesburylink.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
MARLBOROUG	н			
Marlborough	Savernake Parish Council	Savernake Parish	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	Guy Singleton - 01672 514241 info@savernake-pc.org
Marlborough	Aldbourne Covid-19 Help Group	Aldbourne	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Joanna Hobart - 01672 540418 hobartjc@btinternet.com
Marlborough	Ogbourne St Andrew, Maizey and Rockley Parish Council	Ogbourne St Andrew, Maizey and Rockley	Transport to medical appointments	Jenni Clarke - 01672 841345 ogbourneparishclerk@yahoo.co.uk
Marlborough	Aldbourne and Baydon Link scheme	Aldbourne and Baydon	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	07767 116895
Marlborough	Swindon Dial a Ride	Broad Hinton	Transport to medical appointments, community transport	01793 616050 transport@dialarideswindon.org.uk
Marlborough	Minal (Mildenhall) Parish Council	Mildenhall village and Stitchcombe	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social	Sue Hine – 07513442271 clerk@mildenhallwiltshire.org.uk
Marlborough	Ramsbury and Axford Link	Ramsbury and Axford	Social support, medical appointments	01672 520111
Marlborough	Broad Hinton and Winterbourne Bassett Parish Council	Winterbourne Bassett, Broad Hinton and Uffcott villages	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Peter Barry, Parish Clerk clerk@bhwbparishcouncil.org.uk Facebook page
Marlborough	Chilton Foliat Community Action Group	Chilton Foliat village, Soley area	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, posting letters)	Chilton Foliat village: Nic Coome – 07920867542 niccoome@fastmail.co.uk Soley area: Rachel Sutton – 07799627272 rachel@nusseyhaulage.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Marlborough	Ramsbury and Axford Parish Council	Ramsbury and Axford	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support (phone calls, e-mails, social media)	Sheila Glass - 07979327505/ 01672 520409 parishcouncil@ramsbury.org
Marlborough	Marlborough Town Council	Marlborough town and Manton village	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Clare Harris - Community Volunteer Co-ordinator - 07395 793018 charris@marlborough-tc.gov.uk Shelley Parker - Town Clerk 07931 996632 townclerk@marlborough-tc.gov.uk Office: 01672 512489 (9am - 2pm Mon-Fri)
Marlborough	Preshute Parish Council	Preshute Parish	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Peter Morgan - 07798 948237 preshutehelpline@outlook.com
Marlborough	Nikki Davies	Baydon	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	brindledown@me.com
Marlborough	Avebury Community Shop	Avebury, Winterbourne Monkton, Beckhampton, West and East Kennett, West Overton, Fyfield, Lockeridge, WInterbourne Bassett, Berwick Bassett, Broad Hinton	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping	01672 539200 aveburyshoprota@gmail.com Grocery shop open 10am-4pm Food deliveries to local area by arrangement
Marlborough	Ogbourne St George Parish Council	Ogbourne St George	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support, dog walking	Elizabeth Martin - Clerk To Council : 0773 059 4658

	NAME OF		SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?	
COMMUNITY AREA	ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Marlborough	Aldbourne Community Volunteers	Aldbourne	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Karen Clay, Parish Council 01793 861404 aldbournepc@yahoo.co.uk Alison Edmonds, Parish Council 07932 008116 Joanna Hobart, Community Contacts 07774 577736 Deletta Heasman, Meals-on-Wheels/LINK 07709 235361 Sue Rendell, Aldbourne Post Office 540255 Carey Wallin, Lunch Club 07799 110801
Marlborough	Marlborough and District Link	Marlborough, Manton, Winterbourne Bassett, Berwick Bassett, Winterbourne Monkton, Avebury, Beckhampton, E and W Kennett, West Overton, Lockeridge, Clench Common, Mildenhall, Rockley, Cadley	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, check- in/chat, transport to medical appointments	01672 288007
Marlborough	West Overton and Fyfield PC and Upper Kennet Benefice	Lockeridge, West Overton, Upper Kennet and Lockeridge	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	Sophie Roberts Parish Clerk - parishclerk.fyfield@googlemail.com

COMMUNITY AREA
MELKSHAM

NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL

AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)

SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?

(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication CONTACT DETAILS pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)

			Conoral voluntos sus sus	01225 900265
Melksham	Melksham Community Covid-19	Whole of Melksham community area	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01225 809265 support@melkshamcommunity.co.uk www.melkshamcommunity.co.uk
Melksham	Blenheim House Care House	Melksham	Food/shopping delivery, food and care boxes delivered to older vulnerable people who have no other support	events.blenheimhouse@majesticare.co.uk
Melksham	Seend Link	Seend	Social support, medical appointments	07532 055560
Melksham	Semington, Little Marsh and Littleton Support Group	Semington, Little Marsh and Littleton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Vicky Bodman victoriabodman@gmail.com Emma Putnam eputnam13@gmail.com
Melksham	Bulkington Parish Council	Bulkington Village	General volunteer support, food shopping and prescription/ medication	www.bulkington.btck.co.uk 07903163013 ianpendlebery@hotmail.com
Melksham	Poulshot Friends and Neighbours	Poulshot, Devizes	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social	01380 828151
Melksham	Trowbridge Community Area Link Scheme (TACLS)	Great Hinton, Keevil, Semington, Steeple Ashton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	07969347042 9.30am to 4.30pm, Monday to Friday www.trowbridgelink.org.uk
Melksham	Semington Parish Council	Semington	Information and advice	roger.coleman@semington-village.co.uk www.semington-village.co.uk
Melksham	Seend Parish Council	Seend	Information and advice	Sue Bond - 07706850859 clerk@seendparishcouncil.co.uk www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Melksham	Steeple Ashton Parish Council	Steeple Ashton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Francesca Buffery-King, PC Chairman - 01380 870362 franbuffery@steeple-ashton.co.uk Nicola Duke, PC - 01373 864127 / 07971987806 clerk@steeple-ashton.co.uk www.steeple-ashton.co.uk/steeple-ashton-wiltshire
Melksham	Keevil Emergency Group	Keevil	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Cllr Suzanne Wickham, PC Vice-Chair - 07967 213336 suzanne.wickham@wiltshire.gov.uk David Bouault dbouault676@btinternet.com 01380870545
Melksham	Great Hinton Parish Council	Great Hinton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Carol Burch - 01380 870583 carolburch@btinternet.com
Melksham	Broughton Gifford Parish Council	Broughton Gifford	Information and advice	Henry Lumley - 07720558982 Georgina Berry - 07947474620 / 01225 782423 clerk@broughtongiffordparishcouncil.org.uk www.broughtongiffordparishcouncil.org.uk
Melksham	Queensway Chapel	Melksham	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	David Auger - 07432303105
Melksham	Melksham Link	Melksham	Transport to medical appointments	07979 129052

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL
PEWSEY	
Pewsey	C-19 Vale of Pewsey Village Support churches (Cannings and Redhorn team)
Pewsey	Chirton and Connock Volunteers Group
	North Newnton

SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?

(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)

PEWSEI				
Pewsey	C-19 Vale of Pewsey Village Support churches (Cannings and Redhorn team)	Bishops Cannings, Etchillhampton, All Cannings, Stert, Urchfont, Chirton with Patney, Marden, Wilsford	Information and advice	01380 860416 helen@canred.org www.canningsredhornteam.org.uk
Pewsey	Chirton and Connock Volunteers Group	Chirton and Connock Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	clerk@chirtonandconock-pc.org.uk
Pewsey	North Newnton Community Support Group	North Newnton Parish including the villages of Bottlesford, Hilcott and North Newnton	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	clerk@nnpc.org.uk Bottlesford: Kate Boulter - 01672 852286 / 07771663854 Hilcott: Gill Tatum - 07979866387 North Newnton: Marcus Stoneham - 07467535622
Pewsey	WEAT: Wilsford Emergency Assistance Team	Wilsford Villages	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Clarissa Reilly Parish Councillor - 07733431748 clarissa@diggerandmojo.com
Pewsey	Pewsey Community Coronavirus Assistance	Pewsey and surrounding area	Food delivery	pewseycca@gmail.com pcca.org.uk
Pewsey	Oare	Oare	General volunteer support, food shopping	j-lo_madison@hotmail.co.uk
Pewsey	Upavon Village Hall (Upavon and Rushall Buddies)	Upavon and Rushall villages	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07802 187663 timequal@gmail.com www.upavonbuddies.com

AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Pewsey	C-19 Vale of Pewsey Village Support Churches (Vale of Pewsey Team)	Beechingstoke Stanton St Bernard, Alton Barnes, Woodborough, Manningford, North Newnton, Upavon, Charlton St Peter, Rushall, Pewsey, Wilcot, Oare, Huish, Milton Libourne, Wotton Rivers and Easton Royal	Information and advice	01672 562221 team.office@valeofpewsey.org www.valeofpewsey.org
Pewsey	C-19 Vale of Pewsey Village Support CHURCHES (SAVERNAKE TEAM)	Burbage, St Katherines, Little Bedwyn, Great Bedwyn, East Grafton, Collingbourne Kingston, Collingbourne Ducis, Chute, Tidcombe, Ham, Shalbourne, Buttermere, Everleigh	Information and advice	01672 550870 savernaketeam@outlook.com www.savernaketeam.org.uk
Pewsey	Pewsey Community Area Partnership and Wilcot with Huish and Oare Parish Council	Pewsey Community Area and Parish Council Area	Information and advice	07802444022
Pewsey	Barry Stygal	Charlton St Peter	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	barrystygal2@gmail.com
Pewsey	Patney Parish Council	Patney parish	General volunteer support, food shopping	01380 840542 markcann@bff.org.uk
Pewsey	Shalbourne Stores (Savernake Area)	Shalbourne	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	polly@shalbournestores.plus.com
Pewsey	Bedwyn Village Hall (Savernake Area)	Bedwyn	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Link scheme number 07717006787 bedwynlinkscheme@outlook.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Pewsey	Burbage Emergency Planning Group (Savernake Area)	Burbage Parish	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, 24/7 helpline for queries and assistance	01672 810853 Facebook Page
Pewsey	Bedwyn Parish Volunteers and Support Group (Savernake Area)	Great Bedwyn	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support,	fadriazola@me.com Facebook page
Pewsey	Shalbourne Village Hall (Savernake Area)	Shalbourne	Open 8am-7pm every day as an essential shopping drop off and collection point, food/shopping delivery	nigelwalter.nw28@gmail.com
Pewsey	The Harrow at Little Bedwyn (Savernake Area)	Bedwyns	Food/shopping delivery	suejones@theharrowatlittlebedwyn.com
Pewsey	Marden Buddies	Pewsey	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Lalu Carter - 01380 848087 mardenwilts@gmail.com www.mardenwilts.org
Pewsey	Great Bedwyn LINK and Community Volunteer Group (Great Bedwyn Support Group) (Savernake Area)	Parish of Bedwyn and surrounding villages	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	07717 006787 bedwynlinkscheme@outlook.com form.jotform.com/bedwyn/assistance Facebook page
Pewsey	Savernake Team Admin Support	Burbage, St Katherines Savernake, Little Bedwyn, Great Bedwyn, East Grafton, Ham, Shalbourne and Buttermere	Information and advice, food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	01672 550870 Burbage specifically - 01672 810853 savernaketeam@outlook.com www.savernaketeam.org.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Pewsey	KandA Boaters and Traveller Group	All Cannings, Honeystreet and Wootton Rivers	Practical Support for residential boaters	Boaters Zones K and L (All Cannings area) Carla Boardman - 07539 926809 Boaters Zone M (Honeystreet area) Rowan McAllan - 07414 022961 Boaters Zones N and O (Wootton Rivers area) Lindsey Tighe - 07809 222891 www.julianhouse.org.uk
Pewsey	KandA Canal Boaters (Gt Bedwyn Link and Community Volunteer group)	Crofton to Froxfield	Practical Support for residential boaters	07717006787 (7 days a week) bedwynlinkscheme@outlook.com
Pewsey	Alton Parish Council	Alton Barnes, Alton Priors and Honeystreet Villages	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	webmaster@altonandhoneystreet.org.uk altonsandhoneystreet.org.uk
Pewsey	Pewsey and District Link	Pewsey and District	Prescription delivery, medical appointments	01672 564930
Pewsey	COVID19 Volunteer Group	Alton Barnes, Alton Priors and Honeystreet	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	David Carson Village COVID-19 01672 851826 davidjmcarson@icloud.com Robert Carpenter Turner chair@altonsandhoneystreet.org.uk Rob Nagel - robnagel@icloud.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
ROYAL WOOTT	ON BASSETT AND CR	ICKLADE		
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Community Care – Lyneham	Lyneham	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	mandyknox111@gmail.com
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Bradenstoke Self Isolation (SI) Support Group	Bradenstoke Village to main road T junction	Information and advice	michaelj.robertson@outlook.com vickijanethomas@aol.com
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Lyneham and Bradenstoke COVID-19 Mutual Aid Group	Lyneham and Bradenstoke - linked with RWB	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery	community.response@ lynehamandbradenstoke-pc.gov.uk
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Purton Outreach	Purton Parish including: Purton Stoke, Bentham, Hayes Knoll, Ridgeway Farm and Mouldon View	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01793 387888 deborah.lawrence@ purtonparishcouncil.gov.uk heather@intouchpurton.co.uk theresamwhitt@outlook.com
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Royal Wootton Bassett COVID-19 Mutual Aid Group	Royal Wootton Bassett	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, phone calls	01793 847472 (may be answered by Imagine Cruising) rwbhelpers@gmail.com Facebook page
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Neil Edwards and Karen Spreadborough	Vowley View and Highfold Royal Wootton Bassett SN48HT	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	neil.edwards_rwb@outlook.com karen-spreadborough@hotmail.co.uk
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Marston Meysey Parish Meeting	Marston Meysey Village and surrounding hamlets such as Dunfield and Marston Hill	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Andy Payne - 01285 810786 andy.payne@theproducers.co.uk

General volunteer support,

medication

food shopping, prescription/

01793 751394

admin@crickla detown council.gov. uk

Royal Wootton

Bassett and

Cricklade

Corona Virus Action

Group

Cricklade

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Broad Town Community Volunteers	Broad Town. Thornhill and Cotmarsh	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support (phone calls, e-mails, social media)	Margaret and Ray Manley - 01793 731564 raymanley1@btinternet.com
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Clyffe Pypard Bushton Covid19 Support Volunteers	Clyffe Pypard Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07824 600113 guy.rickett@gmx.com
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Lydiard Millicent Parish Council	Lydiard Millicent	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	deborah@lydiardmillicent-pc.gov.uk 01793 977298 / 07999641919
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Swindon Dial a Ride	Purton	Transport to medical appointments, community transport	01793 616050 transport@dialarideswindon.org.uk
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Cricklade Link	Cricklade	Prescription delivery, medical appointments	07421 018499
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Squires Hill Close (Royal Wootton Bassett) Support Group	Squires Hill Close, Royal Wootton Bassett (SN4 8)	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	stephenbechervaise@hotmail.com 01793854165
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Phoenix Transport Solutions	Broad town, Purton, Lyneham, Bradenstoke	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	p.t.s94@outlook.com
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	Latton Parish Council	Latton	Information and advice	clerk@lattonparishcouncil.org.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
SALISBURY				
Salisbury	Salisbury Vineyard Church	Salisbury and surrounding area (10 mile radius) including Southern Wiltshire and Amesbury	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	01722 340166 office@salisburyvineyard.co.uk
Salisbury	Stratford sub Castle Community Support Group	Stratford sub Castle, Salisbury	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	David Balston - 01722 411628 dmbalston@gmail.com
Salisbury	Harnham Community Network	Harnham	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	07900815605 harnhamcommunity@gmail.com
Salisbury	Age UK - Salisbury Branch	Salisbury and surrounding area	Telephone information and advice service, reassurance calls to older people and a hot meal delivery service	0808 196 2424 communitymeals@ageukwiltshire.org.uk enquiries@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
Salisbury	Jimmy Walker	Anderson Road	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	drjimmywalker64@gmail.com gillandjimmy@googlemail.com
Salisbury	Valerie Gardner	Houses at lower end of Bedwin Street between St Edmund's churchyard and The Royal George pub	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	gardner106@yahoo.co.uk
Salisbury	Wessex Community Action and Salisbury City Council	Whole of Salisbury and surrounds	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social	Register here or ring the Wessex Community Action Team who will be available to take your call Mon-Fri 10am - 12pm and 1pm - 2pm (01722 326822), you can also ring the City Council Team Mon – Fri 10am - 4pm (01722 342860)
Salisbury	Salvation Army	Salisbury and surrounding area	Food Bank Vouchers, emergency clothing, prayer and emotiional	01722 322553 salisbury@salvationarmy.org.uk

support

salisbury @ salvation army.org.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Salisbury	Attwood Radnor Beatrice Queensbury Feversham Bartlett Salisbury Facebook group	Attwood Radnor Beatrice Queensbury Feversham Bartlett SALISBURY But also Castle Road / Balmoral Road if needed	Information and advice, Food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support (phone calls, e-mails, social media)	nathda40@gmail.com 01722 41 7658 / 07960 232337
Salisbury	Milford Park Support Group	Milford Mill Road (from medieval bridge to Manor Farm Road), Milford Park, The Meadows, Manor Farm Road and Westbourne Close	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Teresa Pain - teresapain161@gmail.com
Salisbury	Lower Bemerton Community Support	Lower Bemerton - south of Wilton Road from Bemerton Farm in the west to Cherry Orchard Lane in the east	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Margaret Willmot - 01722 321683 / 07790 287062 margaret@willmot.eclipse.co.uk Anne Trevett - 01722 326261 / 07929 401586 anneinbemerton@gmail.com
Salisbury	Salisbury Makers Hub for Scrub bags, masks and more	Salisbury	We are making items for essential workers to use so that they can carry out their duties safely	carolkite@hotmail.com
Salisbury	Harnham Neighbourhood Association	Harnham	Information and advice	Frances Howard fmphoward@btinternet.com Gregor Condliffe gregorcondliffe@gmail.com
Salisbury	Woodford Valley LINK	Also covers outskirts of Salisbury and Woodford Valley, inc. Stratford-sub- Castle, Lower Woodford, Middle Woodford, Upper Woodford, West Amesbury, Archer's Gate, Netton, Salterton, Great Durnford, Little Durnford	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	louisejopling@icloud.com LINK Coordinator (Margaret) - 01722 782823

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
SOUTH WEST	WILTSHIRE			
South West Wiltshire	Chilmark Covid-19 Volunteer Group	Chilmark and Ridge	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, bread delivery	01722 717897 morag.philpott@btinternet.com
South West Wiltshire	Wilton COVID-19 Community Response Team	Wilton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01722 695331 open every day between 9am and 1pm
South West Wiltshire	Sutton Mandeville Coronavirus Support	Sutton Mandeville	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	emilylodge@gmail.com
South West Wiltshire	The Tisbury and District Community Minibus	Tisbury and District	Information and advice	07500802525
South West Wiltshire	Ugford Support	Ugford (part of Burcombe Parish)	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	Jane Mayhew - 01722 743388 tcmayhew@talktalk.net
South West Wiltshire	Donhead St Andrew Village	Donhead St Andrew	Information and advice	judelask@icloud.com
South West Wiltshire	Burcombe Community Network	Burcombe and Ugford	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	ottersholt@btinternet.com
South West Wiltshire	Quidhampton Parish Council COVID-19 Committee	Quidhampton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social support	01722 744079 joka.cater@gmail.com
South West Wiltshire	Bishopstone Parish Council	Bishopstone	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01722 781044 bishopstoneclerk@btinternet.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
South West Wiltshire	Mere and District Link	Mere	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01747 860096 merelink.co.uk
South West Wiltshire	Bowerchalke and Broad Chalke COVID Support Network	Bowerchalke and Broadchalke	delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	07771 967961 nandnt@btinternet.com
South West Wiltshire	Tim Martin – Ansty Parish Council	Ansty	Information and advice	anneandtimmartin@gmail.com
South West Wiltshire	Dinton (Wiltshire) COVID-19 Support Group	Dinton and Baverstock	Information and advice	cllrsouthern@dintonparishcouncil.org
South West Wiltshire	Mere Parish Council – Community Resilience Support Group	Mere and West Knoyle	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Richard Jefferies (Chairman of Mere Local Resilience Forum and Editor of Mere Matters) – 01747 863425/ 07950797273, rajefferies@btinternet.com Clerk – 01747 860701 lindseywood@merewilts.org
South West Wiltshire	Netherhampton Parish Council	Netherhampton Parish	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Paul Cunningham pecunningham1@gmail.com
South West Wiltshire	Semley and Sedgehill Parish Council	The parish, including the villages of Semley and Sedgehill	Information and advice	David Curless dc@david-curless.com Rosalind Conlon roz.conlon@btopenworld.com
South West Wiltshire	Berwick Support Group	Berwick St John	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Angela Bridges pontibus@aol.com
South West Wiltshire	Downton Link	Downton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	01752 513807

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
South West Wiltshire	Fovant Community Support Group	Fovant, Chicksgrove, Sutton Row and Sutton Mandeville	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Paul and Diana Rae – 01722 714 947 paul.rae@molyrose.co.uk dianarae1960@gmail.com
South West Wilts	Tisbury and District Link	Tisbury and District	Information and advice, signposting	01747 870194 tisburylink@gmail.com
South West Wiltshire	The Green, East Knoyle, Neighbourhood Watch	The Green, East Knoyle – a hamlet of East Knoyle	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	martgbrown@btinternet.com
South West Wiltshire	Judith Barton, on behalf of Donhead St Andrew Neighbourhood Response	Donhead St Andrew	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	judelask@icloud.com
South West Wiltshire	Fonthill Gifford Parish Council	Fonthill Gifford Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	paulgorford@btinternet.com maddyevans@hotmail.com
South West Wiltshire	Donhead St Mary COVID-19 Support Group	Donhead St Mary Parish area	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Richard Ecclestone - 07713 686368 / 01747 829261 rle2rtr@gmail.com Tim France - 07712 002900 t.france@outlook.com Paddy Bleakley - 07789 888905 paddyb68@hotmail.com
South West Wiltshire	Wilton Link Scheme	Wilton, Barford St Martin, Great Wishford, Compton Chamberlayne, Burcombe, Dinton, Quidhampton Steeple Langford, Teffont, Netherhampton, South Newton, Fisherton, Stockton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	01722 741241

	NAME OF		SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?	
COMMUNITY AREA	ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
South West Wiltshire	Chalke Valley Link Sheme	Broadchalke, Berwick St John, Bishopstone, Bodenham, Britford	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Broadchalke, Berwick St John 01722 780800 Bishopstone, Britford, Bodenham 01722 718780
South West Wiltshire	West Knoyle Parish Council	West Knoyle	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Jinny Brockway – 01747 830891 or 07833098535 jinnyandfred@yahoo.co.uk Corinne Leonard – 01747 830156
South West Wiltshire	Swallowcliffe Community Help Group	Swallowcliffe Village	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, leaflet delivery	Steve Banas - 07917 362320 Facebook page
South West Wiltshire	Claire-Louise Cartwright (hub co- ordinator for Fovant CSG and member of Tisbury CSG)	As part of the Fovant CSG – Lower Chicksgrove, Sutton Row and Sutton Mandeville As part of Tisbury CSG – picking up medication and delivering locally	General volunteer support, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteering support and social support	clumpcartwright@gmail.com
South West Wiltshire	South Newton Parish Council	South Newton, Stoford, Chilhampton and Little Wishford	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Tim Wilton - 07841580503 web@southnewtonpc.org.uk
South West Wiltshire	Tollard Royal Village Support	Tollard Royal Village	information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Patrick Lamb 01725 530440 clerktrpc@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA
SOUTHERN W
Southern Wiltshire
Southern

NAME OF
ORGANISATION/
INDIVIDUAL

AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)

SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?

(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/elderly)

VILTSHIRE

Southern Wiltshire	Britford Parish Council	Britford Parish Boundary	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery	07946576550 clerk@britfordparishcouncil.co.uk
Southern Wiltshire	St Andrew's Church, Laverstock Village	St Andrew's Church Area - Laverstock Village	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	07933952171 church@stmarkstandrew.org
Southern Wiltshire	New Valley News	South Wiltshire	Information and advice	david@newvalleynews.co.uk
Southern Wiltshire	Milford Preservation Group – neighbour support group	Milford Mill Bridge and Riverbourne Rd and roads off in Laverstock	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	davidlovibond@laverstock-ford.co.uk
Southern Wiltshire	Redlynch Parish Council and Local Church	Redlynch, Lover, Morgan's Vale and Woodfalls	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01725 513245 clerk@redlynchparishcouncil.org
Southern Wiltshire	West Dean	West Dean	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Sarah Hurst wdpc.sh@gmail.com
Southern Wiltshire	Downton Community Covid 19 Support	Parish of Downton only	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	Jane Brentor - 07979 630588 janebren555@gmail.com Hilary Mace - 07760 415818 hilary.mace@outlook.com Becky Cornell cornellbecky@hotmail.com
Southern Wiltshire	Laverstock help group for the vulnerable	Laverstock and Ford Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Facebook page

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Southern Wiltshire	Winterslow Corona Virus Community Support Group	Winterlsow, Lopcombe Corner, Firsdown and Figsbury	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support (phone, email, social media)	01980 863975 / 07709 509 699 doug.gunn@icloud.com
Southern Wiltshire	Laverstock and Ford Parish Council	Laverstock and Ford Parish	Information and advice, connecting people to local support groups	07739177667 nickbaker@laverstock-ford.co.uk
Southern Wiltshire	Community Support	Nomansland, Landford, Plaitford, Sherfield English Road, Bramshaw, and Landford Wood, Hamptworth	Information and advice, delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support, dog walking and weekly quiz	Donna Milne 01794 322543 / 07904 129080 wardmilne@yahoo.co.uk
Southern Wiltshire	Odstock, Nunton and Bodenham Support Group	Odstock, Nunton and Bodenham	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	01722 328220
Southern Wiltshire	Grimstead Support	East Grimstead	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	support@eastgrimstead.com
Southern Wiltshire	South Wiltshire Community Transport	South Wiltshire	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	01722 414566 / 01722 410123
Southern Wiltshire	All Saints' Church Whiteparish	Whiteparish village	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Zoe Clewer zclewer@outlook.com Jane Dunlop jane.dunlop@clarendonteam.org
Southern Wiltshire	Whiteparish C19 Support Group	Whiteparish	General volunteer support, prescription/medication	John Herrett Maria Pennington whiteparishc19@yahoo.com

COMMUNITY	NAME OF		SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?	
COMMUNITY AREA	ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Southern Wiltshire	Pitton Community Support Network	Pitton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Maggie Fowler - fowler.maf@gmail.com
Southern Wiltshire	Coombe Bissett and Homington Coronavirus Support	Coombe Bissett and Homington	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Mrs Deborah James - 01722 718850 <pre>parishclerkcoombebissett@gmail.com</pre> Abigail Bird - Abigailbird@hotmail.com
Southern Wiltshire	Alderbury Village Volunteers	Alderbury	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Revd. Beth Hutton - 01722 238504 beth.hutton@clarendonteam.org www.clarendonteam.org
Southern Wiltshire	Parochial Parish of Farley with Pitton and Civic Parish of Pitton and Farley	Villages of Pitton and Farley	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Debbie McIsaac - db@dball.com 01722712940 / 01722712907
Southern Wiltshire	Firsdown, Lopcombe Corner and The Winterlsows Link	Firsdown, Lopcombe and The Winterslows	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, medical appointments	01980 863287
Southern Wiltshire	Whiteparish and Lanford Link	Whiteparish and Lanford	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	01794 884390
TIDWORTH				
Tidworth	Collingbourne's, Aughton, Brunton COVID 19 support team	Collingbourne Ducis, Kingston, Aughton and Brunton	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, food bank	lucymariejohnson2014@gmail.com 07498 328121
Tidworth	Chute Village Hall	Chute	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, food bank	chutevh@hatchethill.plus.com
Tidworth	Carolyn Wall	The Chutes	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	carolyn@hatchethill.plus.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Tidworth	Netheravon Parish Council	Netheravon, Fittleton and Haxton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	01980 670748 / 07864186271 mary.towle@btinternet.com npcemergencyplan@gmail.com
Tidworth	Enford Parish Support Network	Enford Parish, East Chisenbury, West Chisenbury, Littlecott, Enford, New Buildings, Longstreet, Coombe and Fifield	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, dog walking	01980 670034 eabh@btinternet.com
Tidworth	Savernake Team Admin Support	Chute, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne Kingston, Tidcombe (with Fosbury) and Everleigh	Information and advice, food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	Burbage specifically - 01672 810853 01672 550870 www.savernaketeam.org savernaketeam@outlook.com
Tidworth	Helpyourneighbour Wiltshire	Ludgershall and Tidworth	Information and advice, food delivery, shopping and prescription/medication delivery, General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication	Carrie helpyourneighbourwiltshire@outlook. com
Tidworth	Health Services Support	Tidworth, Collingbournes, Everleigh, Shipton Bellinger, Perham Down Ludgershall, Chutes, Appleshaw area, Weyhill and western Andover area, Thruxton and Amport area, Quarley area	Prescription delivery	07824445291 helpyourneighbourwiltshire@outlook.com
Tidworth	Everleigh Parish Council	The Parish of Everleigh, Wiltshire	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Chairman: Cllr Denis Bottomley bottomleyd687@hotmail.co.uk

COMMUNITY
AREA

NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL

AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)

SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?

(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)

CONTACT DETAILS

TROWBRIDGE

IKOWBKIDGE				
Trowbridge	Broadmead, Trowbridge	Broadmead, Trowbridge	General volunteer support, food shopping	Facebook page
Trowbridge	Hilperton / Staverton Covid 19 Support and Assistance	Hilperton and Staverton	Information and advice, general volunteer support	Facebook page
Trowbridge	North Bradley Parish Council	North Bradley, Yarnbrook and Brokerswood	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	01373 823907 / 07733228634 parishcouncil@northbradley.org.uk
Trowbridge	Southwick Parish Covid19 Support	Southwick Parish	Information and advice, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support	07305075500 judith.newton@yahoo.co.uk Facebook page
Trowbridge	Trowbridge Covid19 Assistance	Trowbridge community area	Information and advice	Facebook page
Trowbridge	Trowbridge Community Area Link Scheme (TACLS)	Trowbridge, Hilperton, North Bradley, Southwick, West Ashton	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, social support, medical appointments	07969347042 (9.30am-4.30pm, Monday to Friday) www.trowbridgelink.org.uk
Trowbridge	Trowbridge Town Council	Trowbridge	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	info@trowbridge.gov.uk 01225 765072
Trowbridge	Local Area Coordination in Trowbridge and Hilperton	Whole community area	Information and advice	Facebook page
Trowbridge	Chrissie Rowland	Broadmead and surrounding area	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery	Chrissie Rowland - 01225 760005
Trowbridge	Seymour Residents Association	Seymour Estate	Offer of community hub and community messaging	lesleyhorne14@yahoo.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Trowbridge	Trowbridge Covid 19	Hilperton and Trowbridge	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	gedo69@hotmail.com
Trowbridge	Trowbridge Lions	Trowbridge community	Offer of a flat bed vehicle for deliveries	Rick Jotcham 2rich@jotcham.jpcinet.co.uk
Trowbridge	West Ashton	West Ashton	General volunteer support, food shopping	01225 684772
Trowbridge	Wendy Jones (Volunteer coordinator)	North Bradley	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/ medication, dog walking, information and advice	07564448919 wendy.jones2018@hotmail.co.uk
Trowbridge	Hilperton Parish Council Help Group	Hilperton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Gary - 07920042838 gdboreham1@me.com Facebook page
Trowbridge	Hope Volunteering Work Force	Trowbridge, Melksham and all surrounding areas	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription delivery, delivering leaflets, Social support, dog walking, light gardening, assist light exercise, deep cleans, support for organisations	Facebook page Message the group with what help you need and one of the Admin Team will get back to you
WARMINSTER				
Warminster	Warminster Churches Together	Warminster	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery	Helpline – 07960221663 (Open 9am to 6pm)
Warminster	Upper Deverills	Kingston, Monkton and Brixton Deverills	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	cllrmunro@upperdeverills.co.uk
Warminster	Warminster Action Group	Warminster town	Information and advice, general volunteer support	Warminster Action Group 01985 250081 admin@warminsteractiongroup.co.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Warminster	Sutton Veny Community Network	Sutton Veny Parish	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	suttonvenycommunity@gmail.com
Warminster	Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council	Parish Boundary of Maiden Bradley	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social	maidenbradley@virginmedia.com
Warminster	Corsley and Chapmanslade support groups Covid -19	Corsley and Chapmanslade	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication, social	Cross Keys Central Hub 01373 832406
Warminster	Heytesbury Coronavirus Support Group	Heytesbury, Knook, Tytherington	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	heytesbury 2020@gmail.com
Warminster	Upton Scudamore Parish Council	Upton Scudamore	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	suemackrda@gmail.com
Warminster	Murray Kent Chair Chitterne Parish Council	Chitterne	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	chitchair8@gmail.com
Warminster	Sarah Neish	Maiden Bradley	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	sarah.neish@hotmail.co.uk
Warminster	Warminster Town Council	Warminster	Information and advice	admin@warminster-tc.gov.uk www.warminster-tc.gov.uk
Warminster	Warminster and District Link Scheme	Warminster and surrounding villages	Social support	01985 211655
Warminster	Georgia's Army	Boyton and Corton	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Nicola Fellowes - 01985 850968 boytonandcortonvip@gmail.com
Warminster	Longbridge Deverill Parish Council	Crockerton Village	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Nikki Spreadbury-Clews - 07986880164 / 01985 216660 longbridgedeverillpc@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING?	
	ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL		(e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Warminster	Longbridge Deverill Parish Council	Hill and Longbridge Deverill	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	Caroline Sawyer - 01985 840585, caroline.sawyer585@btinternet.com
Warminster	Corona Virus Action Group Chapmanslade	Chapmanslade	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Charlene Rider - 07964880841 lan Buick - 07967639306 Louise Bell - 07773431213 Amelia Suter - 07730007887 charlene_searle@hotmail.com Facebook page
WESTBURY				
Westbury	Four Villages Link	Edington, Erlestoke, Bratton and Coulston	General volunteer support, prescription/medication	07852256939
Westbury	Coulston Parish Council	Coulston Village	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery	tony_blood@hotmail.com
Westbury	Westbury and District Link Scheme	Westbury Community area plus Chapmanslade (excluding the villages of Bratton, Edington and Coulston which are served by another Link Scheme)	Delivering leaflets, food/ shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support	01373 859669 9am-1pm and 2pm-5pm
Westbury	Edington Parish Council	Edington	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	07933143021 parishcouncil@edingtonwiltshire.org.uk

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION/ INDIVIDUAL	AREA COVERED (Street, parish, town)	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING? (e.g. Shopping, prescription/medication pick up, information and advice, outreach to vulnerable/ elderly)	CONTACT DETAILS
Westbury	Bratton Parish Council	Bratton Village	Food/shopping delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support, social support and contact for the lonely	07380250756 www.bratton-parish.co.uk
Westbury	Coronavirus help Westbury and Surrounding	Whole Community Area	General volunteer support, food shopping, prescription/medication	Facebook page
Westbury	Dilton Marsh Parish Council	Dilton Marsh Village	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery	Kathy Hutt - 01373 301656 / 07708351323 kathryn.hutt@live.co.uk
Westbury	Heywood and Hawkeridge Parish Council	Heywood and Hawkeridge village	Shopping and prescription/ medication delivery	johnmasson38@gmail.com
Westbury	Westbury Town council (Covid-19 Support and Help)/ Open Westbury	Westbury Town area	Information and advice, food shopping/delivery, prescription delivery, general volunteer support	01373 859669 (available Mon - Fri from 2pm - 5pm)

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION	AREA COVERED	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING	CONTACT DETAILS
CHILDREN'S CENTRES				
Amesbury	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Amesbury Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01722 414301 lbracher@spurgeons.org
Bradford on Avon	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Bradford on Avon Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01225 719753 rdraper@spurgeons.org
Calne	The Rise Trust Children's Centre	Calne Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01249 823247 management@therisetrust.org
Chippenham	The Rise Trust Children's Centre	Chippenham Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01249 463040 management@therisetrust.org
Corsham	The Rise Trust Children's Centre	Corsham Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01249 463040 management@therisetrust.org
Devizes	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Devizes Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01380 739835 lbracher@spurgeons.org
Malmesbury	The Rise Trust Children's Centre	Malmesbury Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01793 851224 management@therisetrust.org
Marlborough	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Marlborough Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01380 739835 lbracher@spurgeons.org
Melksham	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Melksham Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01225 719753 rdraper@spurgeons.org
Pewsey	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Pewsey Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01380 739835 lbracher@spurgeons.org

COMMUNITY AREA	NAME OF ORGANISATION	AREA COVERED	SERVICES THEY ARE PROVIDING	CONTACT DETAILS
Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade	The Rise Trust Children's Centre	Royal Wootton Bassett and Cricklade Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01793 851224 management@therisetrust.org
Salisbury	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Salisbury Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01722 414301 lbracher@spurgeons.org
South West Wiltshire	Spurgeons Children's Centre	South West Wiltshire Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01722 414301 lbracher@spurgeons.org
Southern Wiltshire	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Southern Wiltshire Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01722 414301 lbracher@spurgeons.org
Tidworth	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Tidworth Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01380 739835 lbracher@spurgeons.org
Trowbridge	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Trowbridge Communi- ty Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01225 719753 rdraper@spurgeons.org
Warminster	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Warminster Communi- ty Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01225 719753 rdraper@spurgeons.org
Westbury	Spurgeons Children's Centre	Westbury Community Area	Information, advice and support for families with children under 5	01225 719753 rdraper@spurgeons.org